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En hilsen fra Nordahl Grieg Presidenten 
KjÞre Venner (Dear Friends),  

Well I did it, I survived my first District Six Sons of 

Norway convention. I have heard so many stories over the 

years of the fun and excitement that is a Sons of Norway 

convention. At first, I wasnôt really sure what to expect. To 

add to the adventure, District President Mary Beth 

Ingvoldstad asked to me serve on the Reports and 

Resolutions Committee, so I really got to experience all 

that the convention had to offer. It was such an valuable 

experience to be able to spend time with fellow members 

from other lodges and find out what works and doesnôt 

work for them. I hope that all our members who wish to 

attend a convention in the future get a chance to experience 

this wonderful event also.  

One of the most memorable experiences for me at this 

convention was being able to sit next to the Jo Sletbak, 

Norwayôs Consul General in San Francisco, and his wife 

Anita (pictured 

here), at the 

Presidentôs Reception 

opening night. Joôs 

speech was very 

insightful, and it was 

nice to hear about 

how certain things 

are done in Norway that I wish could be replicated here. 

He also spoke about how King Harold V loves how strong 

the Norwegian community is in the USA and how he never 

feels like he needs bodyguards during his visits here since 

we are all here to protect him.  

I want to thank the rest of the Nordahl Greig delegates for 

doing such a wonderful job representing our Lodge during 

convention. Bruce Fihe, Claire Smyth, David Melius, 

Jane Marshburn, Janie Kelly, and Judy Purrington, it 

was nice to see all of you in a different environment, and 

Iôm glad that we all got to experience this together. Good 

luck to our three members Bruce Fihe, Karen Aaker and 

Janie Kelly, as they represent District Six as delegates at 

the Sons of Norway International Convention this August. 

I look forward to hearing about all your experiences when 

you return. 

Fraternally, Laura Porter, President   
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Bring your favorite picnic food items 

to our summer picnic potluck.  

A brief business meeting will be held 

during our indoor picnic fun. 
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The Solveig Club enjoyed a lovely day 

at Filoli Gardens in May. After a 

private tour of the home with former 

Filoli docent Mary Schlink, we toured 

the spectacular gardens ï all the roses 

were in full bloom! Many thanks to 

Mary for a perfectly delightful day. 

We were glad to spend this time with 

Mary, for she will soon be leaving us.  

She and her husband plan to move back to their home in Honolulu this coming Fall.  

Thank you, Mary, for all your years of friendship and dedication to the Solveig 

Club. You will be very much missed.  

The Solveig Club is taking a break for the summer and will meet again in 

September. Enjoy your summer and stay cool! 

Beste hilsen,  Duane Adams, Solveig Club President  
 

     

We welcome one new member who actually joined last 

month; apologies for missing her name in the last Tidende:   

Terry Sturtevant 

1078 Ticonderoga Drive, Sunnyvale, CA 94087 

terry@thesturtevants.com 

Most of the members who were past due have now caught up on their dues. Thank you very much! Last known 

membership is 264 including Juvenile Members with active insurance. 

Fraternally,  Kari Warner, Financial Secretary     (408) 248-5046     karia107@att.net (NEW e-mail address) 

July Birthdays 
1  Scott Ansok  

1  Leslie Jones  

2  Perri Nakayama  

4  Helen Jorgensen  

5  William Likens  

7  Richard Pierson  

7  Erline Mello  

7  Marion Harris  

8  Egil Larsen  

8  Peggy Alreck-Anthony  

9  LaVinnia Pierson  

9  Noel Tebo  

10  Marguerite Benson  

11  Laura Hulberg  

14  Andro Wohlgenant  

15  Virginia (Ginny) Hansen  

15  Karin Hansen  

16  Jane Brekke  

16  Laura Porter  

19  Patricia Erickson  

20  Earl Rosebraugh  

21  Victoria Slama  

22  Janice Stavang  

23  Karen Mueller  

27  Sheryl Hawes  

28  Jeannie Thomson  

29  J. Scott Mattison  

29  James Anderson  

30  Dale Eggen  

30  Nancy Thym-Hochrein  

Heritage Members 
10  Nora Frost  

20  Gabriel Barnhart  

21  Amber Nelms  

 

Harry Bjerkhoel 
July 31, 1932 ï May 9, 2018 

 

Join us to celebrate the life  
of our beloved Harry  

 

Sunday, July 29, 2018  
1:00 PM 

 

Nordahl Grieg Lodge 
580 West Parr Avenue, Los Gatos 

 

Lunch will be served. No Host Bar. 
 

For planning purposes, please let us know 
 if you can attend by July 23, 2018 
Cassie   408-226-0140  

cassandraleventon@sbcglobal.net 
 

Note: If you have any pictures with Harry that you would like 
included in the slideshow, please email them to Cassie by July 14, 

2018.  Tusen Takk! 
 

mailto:terry@thesturtevants.com
http://att.net/
mailto:cassandraleventon@sbcglobal.net
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Dear Nordahl Grieg Friends, 

All your good wishes helped me heal from my 

fractured hip. I appreciated and enjoyed the calls, 

visits, and cards I received from you. I am home 

from rehab now and doing well on my walker, but 

will soon move to a cane and outpatient physical 

therapy. My sincere thanks for all the good wishes 

as well as your friendship. 

Fraternally yours, 

Shirley Shoup 
 

Congratulations! 
At the District 6 Convention, Nordahl Grieg 

members were elected to District positions: Karen 

Aaker was re-elected as District Six Zone 3 

Director and Bruce Fihe was elected as District Six 

Vice President. Please join in extending 

congratulations to both Karen and Bruce!  
 

News About Members 

SUMMER TRAVELS: It is that time 

of year for many of our members to do 

some traveling and this summer is no exception! 

Dave Melius and Claire Smyth are heading for 

their annual trip to the Pacific Northwest over the 4th 

of July. Lois and Marv Bertelson are going to 

Atlanta to attend his Army reunion. And, members 

of the Bratton/Everly clan are off to Sweden 

toward the end of July for Morgan Frost's wedding 

on August 4; Vicki Everly will also spend time in 

Norway before heading home. I am sure there are 

many others with travel plans. We wish you happy 

days and wonderful memories. Be safe and come 

back and tell us all about your travels. 

GOODBYE: To Mary Schlink who will be moving 

to Hawaii soon. She was born and raised there and 

will be moving back to her family home after living 

45 years in Los Gatos. Mary has been a special 

contributor to our Lodge and Solvieg Club, as well 

as Daughters of Norway, with her creative talents 

and her interest in Norwegian Culture. We will miss 

her but send our best wishes with her. Remember to 

visit us, Mary! ALOHA! 

HEALTH NEWS: Barbara Shoup had surgery on 

June 27 and will need to take it easy for a while. 

But, she is looking forward to a good outcome and 

being back with all of us at the Lodge soon. Sending 

our best wishes for a quick recovery, Barb! 

A happy and healthy summer to everyone! Have 

fun, stay safe, and enjoy! 

Fraternally, Shirley Shoup, Sunshine Chair 

 

In memory of Elderid Everly 
Solveig Club (donation, April 2018) 

In memory of Grace Larsen 
Solveig Club (donation, April 2018) 

In memory of Elmer Graslie 
Clara Graslie (donation, Jan 2016) 

In memory of Ann Smestad 
Linda & Ron Smestad (donation, Aug 2015) 

In memory of Greg Ansok 
Don Ansok (donation, June 2015) 

In memory of Minnie Munson 
Jane & Tom Marshburn & Laura Porter (donation, Oct 2016) 

In memory of Elderid Everly 
Laurette Kennelly (donation, May 2018) 

The families of Elderidõs sisters Eva & Rachel (donation, May 2018) 

In honor of their many friends at Nordahl Grieg Lodge 
Glenn & Peggy Riddervold (donation, Nov 2016) 

In memory of Elderid Everly 
Rebecca Ng (donation, May 2018) 

Alan Pintacura, Winifred Doty, Kathy Jones (donation, May 2018) 

In memory of John Hansen 
Virginia Hansen (donation, Mar 2017) 

Shelley Curtis (donations, Jan 2018 and April 2016) 

In memory of Shirley Hansen 
Solveig Club (donation, April 2016) 

Don Slama (donation, April 2016) 

In memory of Clarian Pintacura 
Anne Herbert (donation, Feb 2016) and 

Alan Pintacura (donations, Nov 2017, Jan 2017, and Nov 2015) 

In memory of Noel Whaley 
Sydney Whaley (donation, April 2015) 

Donations made prior to April 2015 are not listed.  
Please view past issues of Tidende to see donors and honorees  

from earlier contributions. Takk! 
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Wheat Weaving Fun!  

The Solveig Club sponsored a Wheat Weaving Class on June 23 and it was 

a big success. All participants went home with a beautiful ñlove knot,ò 

symbolizing friendship, love, a successful courtship, and marriage. One 

class participant, Victoria Slama, has been inspired to try her hand at more 

advanced projects. We look forward to seeing your creations when theyôre 

completed, Victoria.  

In addition to creating our love knots, we learned that wheat weaving in 

Norway is as old as growing wheat itself. It was believed that the ñSpirit of 

the Harvestò lived in the grain and would move ahead of the reapers as they worked, eventually coming to rest in the last 

grain to be cut. They gathered the last grain, wove it into one of a variety of traditional forms, and hung it in their homes. 

Traditionally the weaving was done by men. Their work was carefully preserved until the 

next spring when the grain from the woven piece was taken to the field and planted. This 

released the spirit back into the field to ensure yet another bountiful harvest. 

Many thanks to Mary Schlink 

(left) for teaching the class (and 

all the advance preparations it 

required), and to Sonja Flanagin 

and Duane Adams for their tasty 

homemade baked goods. 
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